MINUTES OF PUPIL COUNCIL MEETING
9 October 2018
Minutes:
Mrs Cartwright
Present:
Reps from 3b, 3c, 3d, 4b, 4c, 5a, 5b, 5d, 6a, 6b, 6d, 7a, 7c, 7d
 
Welcome 
Mr McLachlan welcomed reps to the meeting. 
Chair and Vice Chair
Lucy Hahn, P6a, and Charlie Henry-Newall, P7b, were elected as Chair and Vice Chair of the Council. Mr McLachlan congratulated reps who stood for the positions because they gave excellent statements with no preparation. Lucy and Charlie will meet with Mr McLachlan prior to meetings to discuss the agenda.
Feedback from Director’s Meeting
When Milly and Evan attended the Pupil Council meeting with Mrs Shaw, the Director of Education, they spoke about pupil led learning at Carolside. Mrs Shaw asked schools to report back at the next meeting on learning through play and how pupil voice shapes learning. Some of the topics discussed by other reps included house systems, space pioneers, cooking workshops, stage reps as well as class reps, maths mascots and pupil parliament. Mr McLachlan thanked Milly and Evan for attending the meeting.

Feedback from Classes
Reps provided feedback from classmates on the new toilets:

the hand dryers are good, there is less nonsense, the privacy is good, there are some gaps (report this to Mr Kerr), taps need to stay on longer, soap dispensers don’t always work, there should be mirrors (now up), they are modern and welcoming, people should always flush, they are much brighter, they are sometimes messy, more classmates have positive comments than negative ones.
Pupils may need a reminder at assembly to be responsible about using the toilets – this is something that should be done the whole time, not just when something is new. If any of the locks seem a bit sticky to open and close, report this to Mr Kerr. Paper towels still need to be provided even though there are hand dryers.
Mr McLachlan explained that the remaining toilets will only be updated if we are given money by East Renfrewshire Council. The Council will decide which schools are most in need when the budget is set in springtime. Any upgrades/refurbishments will be very unlikely to include urinals.

A request was made for P5/6/7 playground equipment.
Date of next meeting    Tuesday 30 October 2018, 1.05pm in the Digihub
